
EDGARTOWN BOARD OF ASSESSORS MEETING: 5-22-2018 

PRESENT: Donna L. Goodale, Chairman of the Board; Alan Gowell & Christopher Scott, members of the Board; Ed Pierce, Data 
Collector/Office Assistant; Jo-Ann Resendes, Principal Assessor; and C. Bonnell, Administrative Assistant. 

The Chairman brought the meeting to order at 3:02PM. 

After motion made and seconded, the minutes of the April 30, 2018 meeting were unanimously approved. 

CORRESPONDENCE:  

Nothing at this time 

PERMISSION TO ABATE: 

Nothing at this time 

Discussion of March and April sales-postponed until next meeting. Jo-Ann gave the Board a list of all the sales for the year with 
sales ratios. 

The Board reviewed the ad for the administrative assistant position and the job description.  The ad will be put in the paper on 
June 1, 2018, with a deadline for applying of June 29, 2018 at noon.  Jo-Ann is editing the job description and will try and get it 
to Kim Lucas in Human Resources tomorrow. 

It was noted that we received the 3ABC application from the American Legion.  MV Boys and Girls Club called to say they would 
have it in on Friday, May 18, 2018- however it has not been received.  Jo-Ann will call Cindy Krauss to remind her we haven’t 
received the application for the DAR. 

Donna gave a history of the ownership of map 22-1.  which Roundabout Holdings is questioning the name of Vincent on the 
title.  Donna has done excessive research and found that some deeds were flawed. After discussion, the Board voted to keep 
the name of Heirs of Sophia Vincent on the parcel. 

Jo-Ann reported that she has been working on straightening out the lots owned by Welch and Forbes and getting the Chapter 
land sorted out.  Now they are all up to date.  The Board signed liens for these properties.  There are two liens because one of 
the properties is co owned with Ed Gentle.  Jo-Ann got recommendation from the DOR as to how the liens should be recorded.   

Alan made the suggestion that James Hagerty (the recently hired Town Administrator) attend our next meeting to meet the 
Board.  Jo-Ann will talk to the Selectmen’s office.   

Jo-Ann told the Board that Barbara Linton has been contacting many offices in the Town Hall.  Her concern is that the Assessors 
Office “lied” to her.  She did not file for a 2017 exemption (the applications were left here for her to pick up- but were not- and 
she missed the deadline to file them).   She says she was told she didn’t qualify, but yet the applications were in an envelope for 
her husband to pick up.  She is also concerned that she wasn’t told she could apply for Clause 18.  She did apply this year and 
got an exemption for 100% of her ownership (1/3 with husband).  Jo-Ann had a conversation with her and told her she could 
meet again with the Board- which she didn’t seem to want to do- and Jo-Ann gave her the number for the appellate tax board.  
Jo-Ann told the Board it is not our responsibility to tell all the applicants what they should and shouldn’t apply for.   

A discussion was had about putting a taxpayer guide pamphlet on the counter – and at the Council of Aging.  Jo-Ann will copy 
the one that the ICAA had prepared. 

After motion made and seconded, a CPA exemption was granted to Amy Brown. 

The next meeting will be posted for June 26, 2018 at 3:00 PM. 

After motion made and seconded, the meeting was adjourned at 4:35 PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted:             


